
F r :  T h u y  Thi  N g u y e n ,  P r e s i d e n t  

D a t e :  A p r i l  7 ,  2 0 2 1  

Re:  G o v e r n a n c e  Assessment  

 

T h a n k  y o u  f o r  p r o c e e d i n g  i n  t h e  a s s e s s m e n t  o f  g o v e r n a n c e .  I look forward to the assessment  

report  and your  f e e d b a c k .  

 

T h i s  is a  f o l l o w - up to my  G o v e r n a n c e  M e m o  d a t e d  J u l y  2 8 ,  2 0 2 0 .  

 

Areas for Improvement and Possible Inclusion in the Governance Handbook 
 
Over the past few years, I have heard the following comments on how our governance process 
could be improved. Some are directly related to the new design, while others are historical. I 
will ask it in the form of questions to enable your deliberation and voting process: 

 
A. Should the Advisory Council serve as the “meta” council whereby the other three 

councils report to it? 
 
Although this was not the original design of the governance structure, some people think that I 
should serve as tri-chair of the Advisory Council, with all councils reporting to the Advisory 
Council; Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASFC presidents are appointed to Advisory Council 
– making it similar to PaRC, a previous governance committee. 

 
B. Should students be able to serve in the chairship – making for a quad-chair situation for 

all four councils? 
 
When the Leadership Council that proposed the new governance redesign answered this 
question, there was a belief that students were not as engaged in shared governance 
historically as they were in the more recent years. This led to concerns by the Leadership 
Council that, until students are more committed and be present for meetings, the Council 
would vote down the proposal of students serving as chairs with the tri-chairs. 



 

 

There has been a request by students to revisit this, especially in light of the active student 
representation since 2018. It may be worth an analysis to determine the student attendance, 
though anecdotally, I have noticed a marked increase in student attendance in the past 3 years. 

 
C. Should Classified Senate representatives be paid for time spent serving in Governance 

meetings? 
 
There is no doubt that classified professionals have been more present at governance 
meetings. It may also be worth conducting an analysis of the last three years on classified    
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